

IMMOKALEE LODGE 353

Chehaw Council, Albany, Georgia

September 29, 1976

OWL HOOT

Dear Arrowmen:

I am honored to be elected your new Lodge Chief and hope that threw our working together with the other officers. Immokalee will be the best lodge in the state.

I think our lodge should aline it's purpose with that of the overall purpose of the Order. We must set our goals and do our best to accomplish these goals. When we are accomplishing these goals we will have the sprit and friendship toward other members of the lodge and this will make the lodge work.

As a member of the lodge I have observed the new members and the old members and I think we have the sprit and leadership within our lodge to make it the best in the state. I'll be counting on you to become actively involved in its affairs.

Yours in the Brotherhood,

Jeff Carney Lodge Chief

New Lodge Officers:

Chief:

Jeff Carney

Nochaway/436-7729

Vice-Chief

Keel Kemper

East/294-8007

Recording Sec. Mike Greene

Lake/924-6695

Corsponding Sec. Ricky Jones

Lake/924-6695

If you missed our Ordeal you missed a good one. We added 40 or so new members to the lodge, did some more work on the Firebowl, and elected new Lodge Officers.

Jeff Carney is our new Lodge Chief, Keel Kemper is the new Lodge Vice-Chief. Mike Greene was elected the lodges corosponding Secretary and Ricky Jones is the Recording Secretary. Chapter Officers are on the next page.

Speaking of Chapter, each needs to have a meeting before the Fall Fellowship which comes up on the 8-9-10th of Oct. We're looking forward to having a great time and of course we'll have the Quest of the Golden Arrow between the Chapters. I'm hoping for at least 100 people there this

If you know of anyone who is not receiving the Owl Hoot and who has paid his dues since 1975, first let them know about the Fall Fellowship and then tell your Chapter Secretary for I'm going to be getting with the Chapter Secretary at the Fall Fellowship to find out about those in his Chapter who are not getting the Owl-Hoot. We really need to get the mailing list up to date and I plan to make an all out effort to do so. Also each Chapter Secretary needs to bring his Chapter Record book.

Yours in Brotherhood,

Mike Greene Owl Hoot Editor Lodge Corosponding Sec. **********

Congradulations to Ben Andrews and Mr. Richard Sanderson on obtaining Vigil. Many thanks to the A.O. for doing the cooking at the ordeal weekend.

** Lake Chapter **

Lake Chapter will have a meeting to discuss future plans and events at the troop 21 scout hut in Americus begining at 2:30 on September 26. If you don't know how to get to the scout hut call Ben Andrews at 924-3098 or Mike Greene at 924-6695. We want to see each of you there.

Our Chapter elected new officers at the Ordeal in July. Ben Andrews of Americus is the Chapter Chief and Tom Fox of Dawson was elected Vice- Chief. Hopefully this will encourage more activity from the Dawson area as well as other areas such Cordele and Redbone. Leon Jones was also elected as the Chapter Secretary. If you know of anyone in your troop who did not recieve the Owl Hoot let them know about the meeting so they can attend and tell Leon about their not recieving the Owl Hoot so he in turn can let the right people know at Fall Fellowship.

In Brotherhood,

Ben Andrews Lake Chapter Chief ****************

CHAPTER OFFICERS:

Lake Chapter:

Chief: Ben Andrews Vice- Chief Tonto Smith Secretary: Russel Ross

East Chapter:

Chief: Karl Kemper

Vice-Chief: Secretary: We need every eligible member of the OA to go ahead and seal his membership by getting brotherhood. This is a very important step for each member and should not be put off.

All you have to do is meet the following simple steps:

- 1. Have been a member of the OA for 10 months.
- Be a registered scout.
- Be an active member of the lodge.
- 4. Be able to answer the Brotherhood questionnaire
- 5. Write a letter to the lodge Secretary telling why you feel prepared for Brotherhood in the OA.

DON'T FORGET::::

Fall Fellowship Oct. 8-9-10
Winter Banquet Dec. 3
Spring Fellowship '77
Area V Conclave '77
Ordeal '77
National Order of the Arrow Conference 1977 at the University of Tenn. at Knoxville Aug. 23-28.

FALL FELLOWSHIP OCT.8-9-10

Immokolee Lodge will hold its Fall Fellowship on the weekend of Oct. 8-9-10th at Camp Osborn. At our past few fellowships our attendance has been low and at the time we need all the help that we can obtain.

We will have the Quest of the Golden Arrow, patch trading, and even do a little work. It's also the make-up Ordeal weekend and a wonderful time for all elegible members to get Brother-

Let's show our new lodge officers that we still have Brotherhood in the lodge members.